








\ editor’s notebook |

Dear members of RILA,

For this edition of the "Notebook," I've
chosen to use what used to be called, in my compo-
sition-teaching days, the epistolary essay. Inother
words, I am writing you a letter!

As you have noticed elsewhere in the Bul-
letin, the Association has elected a new Board,
effective as of Monday, the 29th of October.

For me, it marks my transition as an "ex
officio," non-voting member of the Board to an
official appointment as Vice-President/President
Elect.

It was with great reservation about my
abilities to serve in this capacity, that I said "yes" to
Sunny and Doug last spring. My immediate reac-
tion to their request was that it is the real leaders of
the organization who become its president.

RILA has a tradition of great presidents.
Without leaving any of them out, I thought about
some of them: the extraordinary political ability
and tenacity of Jim Giles, the articulation of fresh
ideas by Fran Farrell-Bergeron, the public rela-
tions abilities of Roberta Cairns, just to name a few.

How could I follow in the footsteps of
leaders like these? On the other hand, I could not
muster a single good reason for not running for
office. What could I say? I'm too busy? T’ll mess
the organization up? I'll never be able to go to the
Statehouse to beg for libraries from elected offi-
cials for whom my patience is extremely limited, to
put it mildly?

How could I offer that kind of "mumbo
jumbo" to Doug Pearce, another great RILA presi-
dent? Every RILA president was obviously al-
ready a busy person when asked to run for office.

I agreed to run. Yet over the summer, I
often woke up in the middle of the night and
wondered what on earth I had agreed to do.

Eventually my rational faculties came to
the fore of my thinking. It occurred to me that
though I could never be Doug Pearce, or Jim Giles,
or Fran or Roberta or Connie or Cathy, I could, at
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least, bring whatever abilities I do have to the
Board and in colloquial terms, "give it a shot."

I calmed down after that mental shift of
gears. I was also greatly helped by many of you:
John Fox Cory, who promises to be another of our
great presidents and Donna Roberts, who, though
actually my "opponent,” became a good friend and
supporter. You will be hearing from Donna again
in the months ahead.

All T can say to the membership today is
that I have already "been on the job" for the Asso-
ciation, and it feels good. I tend to think, after
forth-nine years of living, that, if it feels good, it
probably is. I also sensed, after the Fall Meeting,
that we are beginning a new decade in RILA, and
that we have the leadership to accomplish the goals
that we expect to set ourselves as early as the
November Board meeting.

Our primary goal will be to draw in new
members. We are fifty members short of the number
we need to meet our 1991 budget. Ibegeach of you
to ask one non-member friend (and we all have
them!) to join RILA in the next three months.
They won’t be disappointed by our activities or our
spirit.

Last, I'd like to re-assure many of you who
are concerned that the Bulletin will change its
content or format. Ican assure you that the Publi-
cations Committee has worked hard all summer on
its management and procedures. Your approval of
the budget last week will bring our recommenda-
tions to reality. We aim to keep the Bulletin as
good as it is now, if not better.

Also, though we are re-organizing our
Committee structure, I will continue as Editor-in-
chief and editorial advisor. We hope to add new
names to the Bulletin mast. Hoping that I do not
seem too proud of this Committee or its publica-
tion, which, of course, is yours, we feel that having
one’s own Bulletin to read and file is another good
reason to join RILA! Tell your friends!

I thank all of you for the confidence you
have given me, and urge you to think that in me,
you have a friend in RILA! .

November 2, 1990 4
Best wishes, Judith
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